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Greetings members, 
 
Last Saturday a number of our members were joined by a large number of participants, from various other 
enthusiast clubs, for the second running of “A Drive Down Memory Lane”.  As someone who missed out on 
the first running of this event last year I was very excited to see it suggested to be on the calendar again.  
The amount of effort which went into the original event was exceptional, with a lot of entrants commenting 
on the history component and a few being surprised by the number of tracks which have fallen by the 
wayside.  As I didn’t have the privilege of competing at a lot of these tracks the history lesson was very 
welcome.  Thank you to all those involved in organising that day, I am looking forward to the Speedway 
edition in October.  
 
Our next event is probably the most fun, laid back, enjoyable day on the calendar, Ernie’s Revenge 
Motorkhana on the 19th August.  Bring your friends down for a passenger ride and show what real grass 
roots motorsport is about.  All major officials are filled for the day though we are seeking a few timekeepers.  
If you are available please let Phil Coffey or myself know. 
 
Our social calendar also has the second running of the TCC vs HDCC Go Kart Challenge.  Nicole Crowley 
is taking entries for this event and HDCC has been drumming up some support to beat us this year.  As a 
club we do love getting trophies, however this wooden spoon is one we do not actually want back.  Last 
year, despite the damp weather (torrential rain), all competitors had a fantastic day, so let your competitive 
side out for a bit of bumper car……I mean Go Kart action. 
 
If you were unable to assist at the State Motorkhana never fear as we have 2 more competition events yet 
to go this year: 
Ernie’s Revenge Motorkhana – Richmond – Sunday 19th August 
State Khanacross – Hampton – Sunday 21st October (Director, Secretary and Scrutineer required) 
 
Our TCC social calendar is moving forward nicely this year with the following events to come: 
TCC vs HDCC Go-Kart Social Challenge – Saturday 8th September 
Drive Down Memory Lane, Speedway Edition – Saturday 13th October 
 
Look forward to seeing you at one of our upcoming events for a fantastic day of motorsport and social 
interaction. 
 
On a final note, at the August meeting (in just over a month) 
it is nominations for TCC Office Bearer positions time! If 
you are considering stepping up for a role, please come 
and see one of the Exec at the July meeting or sometime in 
the lead up to the August meeting to talk about any desired 
roles. For everyone else, please spend some time over the 
next month thinking about how you could further help your 
club in 2019. 
 
Stay safe and see you at the meeting. 
Matt Rath 

 
July Meeting: 

 

Cover Photo – Tim Hurst at the HDCC Hornet Khanacross on the 24
th

 June at Hampton. Photo by Chris Warwick. 
 

Supper: 
 
Geoff Horler 

 

Raffle: 
 
John Grist 



PISTON SLAP  JULY 2018 

 

- 2 - 

 

EDITOR’S REPORT 
  
By the time you read this the DDML Re-Run has been run. Looking at the weather reports, we should be in 
for a good day, but weather reports can change pretty quickly! We had 14 cars last year, and at the 
moment we are up to 23 and I’m still waiting on a couple more to confirm their verbal entry. 
 
The second of the social events is the TCC vs HDCC Social Challenge – 
Go Karts on Saturday, 8

th
 September at 2pm. TCC won last year based on 

having more supporters turn up, so we are hoping to get as many turn up 
this year as well as I believe HDCC will be hungry for a win and to give us 
the Losers Spoon! It costs $110 per person and includes a Go Kart Race 
licence, Balaclava, 1 x 5 Minute Warm Up Heat, 2 x 10 Minute Race Heats 
and 1 x 10 Minute Grand Final (Total of 35 minutes track time). Go-Karting 
will be followed by dinner and drinks at 6pm at the Blue Cattle Dog Hotel. 
To reserve your spot contact Nicole Crowley on 0409 987 210 or via email 
at niknax84@optusnet.com.au. Advise whether you will be competing at 
the Go-Karts, whether you’ll have any supporters come along with you and 
whether you and your supporters will be coming along to dinner. All Go-
Karting spots must be fully paid for by Friday, 17th August as Luddenham Raceway require final 
numbers and payment in full 3 weeks out from the event. 
 
The trophies for the State Motorkhana will be presented at the July meeting. If you are a trophy winner and 
know that you can’t make this meeting, please let me know so that alternative arrangements can be made 
to get your trophy to you. 
 
For those of you involved or interested in rallying, frontal head restraints will become compulsory for 
competitors in multi-club and club level CAMS rally events from the 1st January 2019 and 2020 
respectively. For more information on this, check out the latest Speed Read from CAMS or contact them 
directly on 1300 883 959. 
 
More news regarding CAMS, Event Organisers are now able to apply for an event permit online. 
Apparently they have combined the traditional permit application format with supplementary regulations, so 
applicants will be able to upload basic event details, list key officials, complete a safety first check and 
upload entry forms, etc. This has been developed to try and reduce the amount of paper work needed to be 
completed to organise an event. The club would then be invoiced when receiving approved regulations 
from CAMS. The permit types available through the new changes include all Social, Non-Speed and Speed 
events, up to and including National Championship level. I personally haven’t tried this for a competitive 
event, but have applied for CAMS social permits for all of my 3 social events in one application and in 
under 5 minutes which was great! Fingers crossed some of the rest of it works just as easy! 
 
Thinking about going to see the World Rally Championship in Coffs Harbour in November this year? CAMS 
Members are currently able to access a deal where you can pay for an ‘Ultimate Get Me Everywhere’ pass 
for $99 and you get a second pass for free. For more information go to https://rallyaustralia.com.au/2018-
tickets/. Hurry as the offer ends on the 31

st
 July 2018. 

 
Finally, I’m in need of more articles! So get them in ASAP to get this championship requirement completed 
now! 
 
Nicole Crowley 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 Important Editorial Dates To Remember 
 

 Next Piston Slap Edition: August 2018 
 

 Reports and articles required by: Friday 27th July 2018 
 

 Collation Night: Thursday 2nd August 2018  

https://rallyaustralia.com.au/2018-tickets/
https://rallyaustralia.com.au/2018-tickets/
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CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 
 
It seems as the year progresses, the months just seem to fly by! I swear I only just 
wrote the Club Captains report for June and here we are in July. I am sure this was 
mentioned at the June Meeting but I just wanted to say thanks to Nicole Crowley for 
running a successful combined State/Multiclub Motorkhana on the 3

rd
 June. Everyone 

I spoke to said it was a great event, and considering there were 12 tests, run twice in 
the State Event and 24 tests in the Multiclub event is a great achievement. The APS 
Myall Lakes Rally was run on the 23

rd
 June in the Bulahdelah region with at least one TCC member having 

a drive. Hopefully there will be an article in this magazine so I won’t spoil the fun. The Hornet Khanacross, 
held by Hills District Car Club was also held on the same weekend with the Elliotts flying the TCC flag 
amongst a sea of HDCC. I am sure they will provide a run down during the Club Meeting on the 12

th
 July. 

The “Drive Down Memory Lane” will be re-run on the 7
th
 July, if you missed out last time, hopefully you will 

be there or if you are like me, are going again and I will see you there! Also, a big reminder is for “Ernie’s 
Revenge” Motorkhana on the 19

th
 August. Put it in your diaries, PDA’s, phones, etc., so you can either 

enter or officiate, either way I am sure Phil plus Ernie will be grateful. 
 
Upcoming Pointscore Events  
Thur 12

th
 July   TCC Monthly Meeting 

Pennant Hills Leisure and Learning Centre, 8 Warne Street Pennant Hills. 8pm start time with Supper and 
raffle afterwards. The trophies for the TCC State and Multi-Club motorkhana will be presented at this 
meeting.  
 
Sat 21

st
 July   Narooma Forest Rally    

Type  Forest Rally 
Club  Brindabella Motor Sport Club, BMSC  
Venue Narooma 
Cost  $475 series registered, $495 not registered (entry includes Rallysafe hire)  
Round 4 of the TechWorkz Clubman Rally Series, Development Rally Series, Premier Panel Beating 
Hyundai Rally Series run by Brindabella Motor Sport Club. The event will run in a similar format to previous 
years, with 6 stages combining a total of 90km competitive. Three different options are available for the 
rally with Series Roadbook, Non-Series Roadbook or Pacenoted being available. More details on the Rally 
NSW website www.rallynsw.com.au/events/narooma-forest-rally 
  
Sun 22

nd
 July   Wollondilly 250 

Type  Touring Rally 
Club  Classic Rally Club, CRC 
Venue Wollondilly Shire 
Cost  $110 
This one day event covering approx. 250km starting at Penrith Panthers and touring around the Wollondilly 
Shire. The usual three competitive categories being Masters, Apprentice and Tour but also including a 
social tour as well. Flyer has been included later on in this magazine. Supp Regs and Entry available on 
the CRC website. www.classicrallyclub.com.au/calendar.htm#wollondilly18 
 
Sun 29

th
 July   Ringwood Hillclimb A2A 

Type  Hillclimb 
Club  MG Car Club Newcastle, MGCCN 
Venue Ringwood Park 
This Hillclimb will be run on the A2A Hillclimb layout at Ringwood Park. There are no more details as of yet 
but I have contacted MG Car Club and am awaiting info. Check out 
http://www.mgcarclub.com.au/event/hillclimb-tar-speed-series-rd-5-track-a2a-ringwood/ for more 
information closer to the date. 
 
Thur 9

th
 August   TCC Monthly Meeting 

Pennant Hills Leisure and Learning Centre, 8 Warne Street Pennant Hills. 8pm start time with Supper and 
raffle afterwards. 
 
Sun 19

th
 August   Ernie’s Revenge Motorkhana 

Type  Motorkhana 
Club  Thornleigh Car Club, TCC 
Venue Ansell Park 
Cost  Prices available closer to the date 
The TCC Event that cannot be missed and in typical Ernie Boston fashion, this will be an event with some 
great motorkhana tests, slightly tweaked, for your driving pleasure, and best of all, no reversing. It is always 

http://www.rallynsw.com.au/events/narooma-forest-rally
http://www.classicrallyclub.com.au/calendar.htm#wollondilly18
http://www.mgcarclub.com.au/event/hillclimb-tar-speed-series-rd-5-track-a2a-ringwood/
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a no fuss event with everyone welcome to enter, especially juniors, and passengers are not only welcome 
but actively encouraged, so bring your friends. Supp Regs will be available closer to the date on the TCC 
Website and Facebook pages but you can always contact me and I can email a set through to you. 
Remember if you are keen to official, please contact Phil Coffey and he can sort you out. 
 
Sun 26

th
 August   WAC State Khanacross Round 6 

Type  Khanacross 
Club  Westlakes Automobile Club, WAC 
Venue Awaba 
Round 6 of the NSW State Khanacross Series and run by Westlakes Automobile Club at their grounds at 
Awaba. I have no details at the present except that it starts at 10am. I will get more details closer to the 
event but keep an eye on the Westlakes website. http://www.wac.org.au 
  
Sun 26

th
 August   MX5 Club Track Day 

Type  Supersprint 
Club  MX5 Club NSW 
Venue Wakefield Park 
Another MX5 Club track day. I am still waiting on event details but was informed earlier this year that TCC 
is welcome and it will be run as a no fuss Supersprint. http://nsw.mx5.com.au/events/club-track-day3 
 
Sat/Sun  25/26

th
 August  MG Spring Classic Rally 

Type  Touring Rally 
Club  MG Car Club Sydney, MGCC 
Venue Hunter Region 
Cost  $520 Crew of Two 
Join the MG Car Club (Sydney) and friends for a weekend in the beautiful Upper Hunter area.  The event 
will commence at the Corrugated Café with a breakfast pack, great touring roads and lunch on Saturday. 
Overnight in Muswellbrook, finishing in the area of Cessnock for lunch on Sunday early afternoon. Enjoy 
approx. 700km of GREAT classic driving roads for an un-timed Touring Assembly with 4 levels of 
participation. Tour - A fun run that is route charted to enable entrants to successfully complete the event. 
No CAMS Licence required. Plus - A tour with some map reading for those who want a challenge and 
Apprentice plus Masters categories to please the experienced crews. Included in the entry are Rally pack 
and maps – breakfast, lunch, dinner and accommodation on Saturday plus breakfast and lunch on Sunday 
with a chance to enjoy great new roads, varied scenery and a first-hand view of the changing vista as the 
wineries, farmers and coal miners alter our landscape. Entries opened on the 1st of June 2018 and are 
limited to 50 starters so please get an entry in. Supp Regs etc are on www.classicrallyclub.co.au,  
www.mgcarclubsydney.com.au  
 
Sat 8

th
 September   TCC vs HDCC Go-Kart Social Challenge 

Type  Social Event 
Club  Thornleigh Car Club, TCC 
Venue Luddenham Raceway, 821 - 849 Luddenham Road, Luddenham NSW 2745 
Cost  $110 per person (includes licence, Balaclava and a total of 35 mins track time) 
Time  Documentation at 2pm, Dinner at 6pm 
Go-Karting will be followed by dinner and drinks at 6pm at the Blue Cattle Dog Hotel, 249 Mamre Road, St 
Clair NSW 2759 (entry on Banks Drive). For more information, or to reserve your spot, contact Nicole 
Crowley on 0409 987 210 or via email at niknax84@optusnet.com.au or via the Facebook event 
https://www.facebook.com/events/426947757729463/. All Go-Karting spots must be fully paid for by Friday, 
17th August as Luddenham Raceway requires final numbers and payment in full 3 weeks out from the 
event. 
 
Thur 13

th
 September  TCC Monthly Meeting 

Pennant Hills Leisure and Learning Centre, 8 Warne Street Pennant Hills. 8pm start time with Supper and 
raffle afterwards. 
 
Upcoming Non-Pointscore Events 
Sun 15

th
 July  NSWRRC Supersprint  NSWRRC  SMSP Brabham 

Sat 21
st
 July   LBMCCC Motorkhana  LBMCCC  Ansell Park 

Sat 28
th
 July   Bulahdelah Rally   AMSAG  Bulahdelah 

Sun 24
th
 August  The Esses Hillclimb  BLCC   Mt Panorama 

 
Glenn Inkster 
“And now my friend, the first-a rule of Italian driving, (rips off his rear-view mirror and throws it out of the 
car) what's-a behind me is not important.” 

http://www.wac.org.au/
http://nsw.mx5.com.au/events/club-track-day3
http://www.classicrallyclub.co.au/
http://www.mgcarclubsydney.com.au/
mailto:niknax84@optusnet.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/events/426947757729463/
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TCC Calendar 2018 
Day Date Month Event Venue Club Level Type 

Sun 4 Feb CL Rudd Motorkhana Ansell Park HDCC Multi Motorkhana 

Thurs 8 Feb TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sun 11 Feb MGCCN Dirt/Tar Khanacross Ringwood Park MGCCN Multi Khanacross 

Fri 16 Feb TCC Presentation Dinner Muirfield Golf Course TCC Club Social 

Sat 24 Feb 100 Mile Trial Richmond Area TCC Multi Touring Rally 

Thurs 8 Mar TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 10 Mar LBMCCC Skidpan Motorkhana SMSP - Skidpan LBMCCC Multi Motorkhana 

Sun 18 Mar Multiclub Huntley Hillclimb Huntley Hill Dapto WSCC Multi Hillclimb 

Sun 25 Mar Toyosports Autocross Colo Park Toyo Multi Khanacross 

Thurs 12 Apr TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 14 Apr Caves Classic Rally (NSW, ECC, CRS, HRS) Oberon NSSCC Multi Forest Rally 

Sat 21 Apr SSCC Interclub Supersprint Round 2 SMSP - South SSCC Multi Supersprint 

Sun 22 Apr NSSCC State Khanacross Round 3 (cancelled) SID (Sydney Int Drags) NSSCC State Khanacross 

Sun 29 Apr The Run With No Beer Central Tablelands CRC Multi Touring Rally 

Sun 6 May HDCC Motorkhana Ansell Park HDCC Multi Motorkhana 

Thurs 10 May TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sun 20 May Volksmuller Rallysprint SID (Sydney Int Drags) NSSCC Multi Rallysprint 

Sat 26 May WAC Twilight Khanacross (6pm) Awaba WAC Multi Khanacross 

Sun 27 May HRC David Johnson Autumn Classic Southern Highlands CRC Multi Touring Rally 

Sun 3 Jun TCC State Motorkhana Round 5 Nirimba TCC State Motorkhana 

Thurs 14 Jun TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 23 Jun Myall Lakes Rally (CRS, DRS, HRS) Bulahdelah NDDC Multi Forest Rally 

Sun 24 Jun HDCC Hornet State Khanacross Round 4 Hills Motorsport Park HDCC State Khanacross 

Sat 7 Jul Drive Down Memory Lane Social ReRun  Sydney Region TCC Club Social 

Thurs 12 Jul TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 21 Jul Narooma Forest Rally (CRS, DRS, HRS) Narooma BMSC Multi Forest Rally 

Sun 22 Jul Wollondilly 250 TBA CRC Multi Touring Rally 

Sun 29 Jul Ringwood Hillclimb A2A Ringwood Park MGCCN Multi Hillclimb 

Thurs 9 Aug TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sun 19 Aug Ernies Revenge  Ansell Park TCC Multi Motorkhana 

Sun 26 Aug WAC State Khanacross Round 6 Awaba WAC State Khanacross 

Sun 26 Aug MX5 Club Track Day Wakefield Park MX5 Club Supersprint 

Sat/Sun 25/26 Aug MG Spring Rally TBA MG NSW Multi Touring Rally 

Sat 8 Sept TCC vs HDCC Challenge Sydney Region TCC Club Social 

Thurs 13 Sept TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 15 Sept LBMCCC State Motorkhana Round 9 SMSP Skidpan LBMCCC State Motorkhana 

Sat 15 Sept Minidulla Rally (CRS, DRS, HRS) Shallow Crossing SKDAC Multi Forest Rally 

Fri 28 Sept TCC / Scout Khanacross / Moot^ Colo Park TCC Club Khana / Official 

Sat 29 Sept TCC / Scout Khanacross / Moot^ Colo Park TCC Club Khana / Official 

Sun 30 Sept TCC / Scout Khanacross / Moot^ Colo Park TCC Club Khana / Official 

Mon 1 Oct TCC / Scout Khanacross / Moot^ Colo Park TCC Club Khana / Official 

Thurs 11 Oct TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 13 Oct Drive Down Memory Lane Speedway Edition Sydney Region TCC Club Social 

Sun 14 Oct WAC Motorkhana (10am) Awaba WAC Multi Motorkhana 

Sat 20 Oct Monaro Stages Rally (NSW, ECC, CRS, HRS) Cooma LCCC Multi Forest Rally 

Sun 21 Oct TCC State Khanacross Round 7 Hills Motorsport Park TCC State Khanacross 

Sat 27 Oct Drive Down Memory Lane Speedway Edition* Sydney Region TCC Club Social 

Thurs 8 Nov TCC Monthly Club Meeting Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

Sat 24 Nov Bathurst Speed Weekend - Conrod Supersprint Mt Panorama Bathurst BLCC Multi Supersprint 

Sun 25 Nov Bathurst Speed Weekend - Mountain Straight HC Mt Panorama Bathurst BLCC Multi Hillclimb 

Sat/Sun 3/4 Nov Alpine Classic Rally TBA CRC Multi Touring Rally 

Thurs 13 Dec TCC Monthly Club Meeting + Xmas Party Pennant Hills Leisure Centre TCC Club Meeting 

^ Matts Scout Moot / Khanacross event. Club Only Event. More Details to follow.           *  Wash Out Date if needed.  
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Bits from Boston... 
 

 

I was talking to Phil & he said Thornleigh did very well at the State Motorkhana. 

I said what do you mean and Phil said they ran last week! So I missed it. 

Unfortunately, I have not been well the last few months. I went to the specialist 

at the end of April and his first words were “I am taking your licence away”. 

Sandra jumped up and said that it was not fair and that I’d only passed a 

driving test in February, but he was adamant that he was taking it away from 

me. He continued on about how he has known me for a long 15 years and that it is for my safety. So after 6 

weeks and my licence handed in, John came down to pick up Harry Honda to detail and sell for me. The 

detail didn’t happen. He had 6 people asking about the car and it got sold with my motorkhana dirt still in it!   

It went to Brett Middleton’s son Zac. He is on his L’s and drove away with his mum in the passenger seat. 

It’s good that it’s staying in the motorsport community. Anyway, I don’t have a car, so no temptation. 

  

VW have got the bug. Pikes Peak is going to be used for VW to try and break the record for fastest time on 

the Peak. It looks like a wild Le Mans car. It has a 700 horse power plus motor, plus electric motors on the 

front wheels. It should be very interesting to watch! 

  

I was watching TV and they put on the screen some safety car accidents. The first one was a Honda CRX 
leading the field. The driver got carried away and was going a wee bit too fast and he had a nice spin. The 
open wheelers went everywhere trying to miss him. The next one I looked at was the open wheelers again. 
The pace car this time was a Chev Corvette. It appeared on the TV travelling backwards. He found the 
fence and bits flew everywhere. Another I remember is the pace car again out of brakes. It went the full 
length of the pits and vanished out of sight, much to the surprise of everyone watching! Where did it go, I 
wonder?  
 
Also on the agenda is Ernie’s Revenge, on the 19th of August with the help of David Masing & Phil Coffey. 

Try and keep the day free! The maps are coming along nicely so should be a great event! David Masing 

has made some events for this, which will go down well. The secrets are safe with me! 

 
See you at the next Khana, 
Ernie 

Pointscore Event 

Interested in becoming an Official? 
To ensure our events run properly and that our regular officials have a chance to also  
compete, we need more members to obtain officials licences. Thankfully CAMS are  
making this process easier.  
 
We need all current Trainee officials to upgrade to General officials. This involves  
officiating for one day and filling out a Trainee form and then completing an online  
Introductory module. This can be completed in any order. By becoming a General  
official, it will mean less work for the Event Secretary, but you will also receive a  
CAMS Officials Licence Book similar to your CAMS Competition Licence Book.  
Whenever you officiate, this book then gets signed by a member of the organising  
committee for that event. 
 
This log of events can then be used when upgrading your licence to a Bronze level.  
It is of note that Bronze level official licences never expire. 
 
TCC really NEED MORE Bronze level Event Admin, Event Command and Scrutineer officials. We simply do not have 
enough of these in the club to allow members to only officiate in a higher role at one TCC event in a year allowing 
them to compete in other events. 
 
Just to repeat that Bronze level official licences never expire. For members a little worried about learning and 
performing these roles, please be assured that we have many members in the club who are happy to mentor you 
through this process. Help is never far away. Some roles will require you to be actively involved in the organisation of 
the event so leaving this to the last minute will not benefit yourself with any potential assessments. TCC has plenty of 
events that you can help run and upgrade your licence, so please have a good think about it and speak to an 
Executive member in order to start the process. 
 
For more information on the different types of officials licences, or to register your interest in a training module, 
please check out the CAMS website www.cams.com.au/get-involved/officials/training  

http://www.cams.com.au/get-involved/officials/training
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Left: Garry Elliott 

Right: Tim Hurst 

Photos lovingly pinched from Chris ‘Pickles’ Warwick on the HDCC Facebook  page! 
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APS Myall Lakes Rally Results 
Round 3 of the TechWorkz Clubman Rally Series, Development Rally Series,  

Premier Panel Beating Hyundai Rally Series and the SpeedMaster Open Rally Series. 
23

rd
 June 2018 
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A Look Back… 
 

LOOK BACK RE-HASHED. 

 Thankfully the road toll for the Queen’s Birthday Holiday in 2018 was nothing like that of 40 years 
ago – we must all be doing something right. 

 Wow!! $18 for 20 litres of the ‘Best Oil’ – that was bloody good buying 

 Garry, if you found those SU Carbies – I don’t need them now thanks – I’ve graduated to Webers. 

 Phil – I hate to remind you but it’s now 30 years since you promised to start competing in your 
Cooper ‘S’ – you’ve also been wearing glasses for 30 years – that had something to do with you 
bogging a ‘Long Homes’ Laser in the Luddenham Triangle. 

 
PISTON SLAP - JULY, 2003. 
 
LOOK BACK. 
A Nostalgic roam through past ‘Piston Slaps’ for the month of July. 
 
1978:   
Editor Don Adams wrote about the horrific loss of life over the Queen’s Birthday weekend – 28 dead – and 
the fact that half of these were attributed to drink driving. We had a letter to the Editor from Col Atkinson (of 
Golf / VW fame) about tests being conducted with some degree of success, on fuel made from wheat 
extract.  We had an offer of Castrol GXT Oil at $17 + $1 for the club, for a 20 litre drum. 
 
The mid-year Point Score showed that Garry Russell was leading, hotly pursued by Ernie Boston and John 
Littler (you really do need another club car John).  Janelle Lansley was heading the Ladies while Wendy 
Maher was 6

th
. 

 
Competition wise, we had 18 TCC starters at an Oran Park Super Sprint South Circuit.  Our fastest was 
Hans Klaack in his VW – 54.45 seconds.  We also had 19 competitors at a motorkhana at the Willows 
Picnic Grounds near Cattai.  Don Adams in a Cooper ‘S’ was first outright, while Ernie Boston, Tony 
Dorrough and Garry Russell each won their class.  Socially, we had a bowling night at Blacktown Bowl and 
the only report was that Andy Babb broke his finger. 
 
1983: 
Editor Steve Lansley wrote about oil causing skin cancer – in mice!  As President, I wrote about the past 
events, particularly the 74 starters we had at the Queen’s Birthday Motorkhana at Leppington.  Wendy 
Maher presented an article about the D.M.T. (remember them?) adopting international road warning signs 
with the picture and figures of steep descents, children, horses, trains, narrowing roads etc.  This was done 
mainly so that Gary Maher could use them in touring assemblies 20 years later. There was an article from a 
‘roving reporter’ about our hugely successful fancy dress party at the Mahers (see last months’ ‘Look Back’) 
‘…..And then there was Kate’.  You had to be there! 
 
John Littler advertised his long-suffering Combi Camper for sale with his usual salesman flair of a half page 
of crap, while Garry Elliott plugged a Datsun 180 Wagon for $2995 in a twenty letter ad – including the $ 
sign.  Garry also advertised a pair of one and a half inch SU Carbies for $100.  I don’t suppose you’ve still 
got them Garry?  I could really use them now – for $95 of course. 
 
Ernie’s cartoons dealt with Steve Lansley grabbing a very live high-tension wire and Ernie’s fixation with 
lights on cars.  Sporting wise, we attempted a rally in the Nerong Forest, north of Newcastle, and a 
motorkhana run by Fiat CC at Ansell Park – no results from either.  Socially, we had a bowling night at 
Hornsby which attracted 28 members.  Ken Barnwell top-scored with 166, followed by Steve Lansley on 
158. 
 
1988: 
There was no Editorial this month (?) Phil Coffey, President wrote thanking everyone who officiated at our 
State motorkhana and promised to start competing in his Cooper ‘S’.  Has he really been promising that for 
15 years?  Craig Burns wrote a very full report on F1 racing from Canada, Detroit and France, while John 
Radford gave us a wrap of what was going on at CAMS.  After reading the report, I decided that nothing 
had really changed.  In the sporting field, we had our state khana at Leppington and a rally at Brooman on 
the South Coast where only 25 of the 42 starters finished.  Five TCC crews started and finished – the best 
being Garry Elliott & Ray Rowe in, of course, a Subaru.  Phil Coffey (with a little help from me) directed a 
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very successful President’s rally – a touring assembly attended by 16 crews.  Jim Richardson and Wendy 
Maher teamed up for this event – and won it!! 
 
1993: 
Editor Ray Rowe, dealt with the great roll-up at some past events and thanked a large number of members 
who had showed support for the magazine by writing articles – where are they all now?   
 
As President, I wrote my page while traveling to Melbourne on the Southern Aurora to pick up our first 
classic rally car, the Hillman Gazelle.  Apart from what was going on around me, the article covered the fact 
that we had bought our first photocopier for $900.  This was the beginning of a much easier job for the 
Editor and meant the end of messy old roneo machines forever. 
 
We also reluctantly accepted the resignation, from the Executive, of John Radford due to the fact that he 
and Kathy were moving to Kurri Kurri.  Happily, he has retained his membership and we see them 
occasionally. 
 
We attended two rallies – one at Wauchope and one at Bulahdelah.  The was no report on Wauchope but 6 
TCC crews were part of the 32 car field at Bulahdelah – the best being Craig Kenchington and T Coomb 
who were 5th outright.  This was the start of what turned out to be a long and successful career in rallying.   
 
Ernie Boston presented the ‘Circuit of Ireland, Fairyland, Fairfield’ – a touring assembly with a difference – 
that difference being Ernie.  At the end of the event, John Littler and Bob Davidson tied for 1st place with 
Wendy and myself and there were several ties for the minor places.  Ernie had a solution to this.  To decide 
the winner, he had some motor sport trivia questions.  Wendy and I did best – or rather least poorly – and 
were declared the winners. 
 
There were no motorkhanas at all this month (?) so ‘Bits from Boston’ dealt at length with the touring 
assembly – and there were no cartoons either. 
 
More next month. 
 
Gary Maher  
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Ansell Park, Richmond. 

 
This is always a great event with fabulous tests picked by Ernie with modifications for even more enjoyment. 
There are never any reversing tests and passengers are more than welcome. 
 
More details to come closer to the event. 
 
If you are interested in helping out as an official, please contact Phil Coffey on 0408 230 836. 

 
Additionally, there will be a working bee on Saturday, 18

th
 August to set up for this event. This will 

also count for officiating points and can be used for your championship trophy eligibility. 

 

Sunday, 19th August 

 

Saturday, 7th July 
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2018 MG CLASSIC 
SAT 25th & SUN 26th AUGUST 

 
 
Join the MG Car Club (Sydney) and friends from other CAMS Clubs for a weekend in the 

beautiful Upper Hunter area. The Event will commence at Corrugated Café 780 Peats Ridge Rd 

Peats Ridge with a breakfast pack, great touring roads and lunch on Saturday.  

 

Overnight in Muswellbrook with dinner next door and finishing in the area of Cessnock for lunch 

on Sunday early afternoon. Enjoy approximately 700 km of GREAT classic car roads for an 

untimed Touring Assembly with 4 levels of participation:-  

• Tour – a fun run that is route charted to enable entrants to successfully complete the event. No 

CAMS Licence required.  

 

• Plus a tour with some map reading for those who want a challenge.  

 

• Masters & Apprentice categories to please the experienced crews.  

 

For an entry fee of $520 per crew of 2 (additional crew $199) you get:-  

Rally pack and maps – breakfast, lunch, dinner and accommodation on Saturday plus breakfast 

and lunch on Sunday with a chance to enjoy great new roads, varied scenery and a first-hand 

view of the changing vista as the wineries, farmers and coalminers alter our landscape.  

 

Friday night accommodation and registration available in west Gosford at Galaxy motel, 26 

Central Coast Hwy, West Gosford 4323 1711 or Ashwood motel 43246577 (opposite & cheaper) 

at your expense. Advise you are with the MG Rally. We will have a noggin and natter on Friday 

night at RSL club next door if you are interested.  

 

Entries open on 1st June 2018 and are limited to 50 starters so please register your interest and 

have details forwarded to you by contacting either Jim or Xanthea as early as possible to assist 

directors planning  

 

Supplementary Regulations and all forms will be available on www.classicrallyclub.co.au, 

www.mgcarclubsydney.com.au and Facebook (contact Xanthea for details)  

Jim Richardson      Xanthea Boardman  

5 George Muir Close     PO Box 1566  

Baulkham Hills 2153     Rozelle 2039  

9639 0638 0418 644 284    xanth@iprimus.com.au  

jimandbev@bigpond.com  

 

Your chance to experience some great touring roads and a fun weekend with other classic 

car people.   
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Luddenham Raceway,  
821 - 849 Luddenham Road 
Luddenham NSW 2745 
From 2pm 
$110 per person 
 

TCC and HDCC have enjoyed a friendly rivalry between the two clubs for many decades, but now it’s time to get 
real. The losing club will take home the wooden spoon, so come along and support your club! Partners, families 
and friends welcome! 
 
Go-Karting will be followed by dinner and drinks at 6pm at the Blue Cattle Dog Hotel, 249 Mamre Road, 
St Clair NSW 2759 (entry on Banks Drive) for Saturday night specials! 

 

For more information contact Nicole Crowley on 0409 987 210 or via email at niknax84@optusnet.com.au.  

This event is still very much in the early planning stages, but as in the Drive Down Memory Lane 
Circuit tour, this event will take you to the sites of a number of long lost speedway sites in the Sydney 
basin area. 
 
The event is planned to finish at Valvoline Raceway, 21 Wentworth Street, Granville for a night of 
Speedway action. A wash out date of Saturday 27

th
 October has also been reserved as inclement 

weather may close Valvoline Raceway, so keep this date free as well. 
 
If anyone has any old photos, information or stories that they can contribute for this event, please 
send it to Nicole at niknax84@optusnet.com.au. All input will be greatly appreciated. 

A Drive Down Memory Lane -  

Speedways 
 
 
 

Saturday, 13th October 
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Round 7 of the State Khanacross Championship 
 

All major and minor officials are required for this event. 
 
If you are able to lend a hand, especially as a major official, please let one of the TCC Executive know.  
 
Additionally, we have a number of members who should seriously consider upgrading their officials licence. 
Planning this far ahead is certainly a good option to get some great mentoring in and doing what you need to do, 
in order to get assessed at this event. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

THORNLEIGH CAR CLUB HISTORIC VEHICLE REGISTRATION RENEWALS 
 

 
A quick reminder of the rules and requirements for the renewal of your historic vehicle, with Thornleigh Car 
Club, under the current Log Book Scheme;  
 

1. A renewed application for recognition must be supplied if any changes to your current supplied details 
 

2. Proof of current financial membership of TCC supplied 
 

3. Proof of current insurance of vehicle. 
 

4. Current pink slip for vehicle 
 

5. Completed Historical Vehicle Declaration (as supplied with your renewal) 
 

6. A $10 fee payable to TCC to cover admin costs  
 

7. A signed acceptance of all current conditions and regulations.  
 
Copies of any of these forms are available from the Registrar 
 
For more information please contact Jim Richardson on 9639 0638 or via email at jimandbev@bigpond.com 
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WRC - World Rally Championship  

 
Driver Standings Points 

1. Thierry Neuville 149 

2. Sebastien Ogier 122 

3. Ott Tanak 77 

4. Esapekka Lappi  70 

5. Dani Sordo 60 

 

Last Event: Rally Italy 7 – 10 June 2018 

1. Thierry Neuville / Nicolas Gilsoul 

2. Sebastian Ogier / Julien Ingrassia 

3. Esapekka Lappi / Janne Ferm 

 

Next Event: Rally Finland 26 – 29 July 2018

 
 

ARC - Australian Rally Championship  

 
Driver Standings Points 

1. Eli Evans 215 

2. Steve Glenney 190 

3. Harry Bates 181 

4. Molly Taylor 140 

5. Adrian Coppin 129 

 

Last Event: Rally ACT 1 - 3 June 2018 

1. Eli Evans / Ben Searcy 

2. Adrian Coppin / Glen Weston 

3. Steve Glenney / Andy Sarandis 

 

Next Event: Rally Tasmania 27 – 29 July 2018 

 

 
 

F1 – Formula One  

 
Driver Standings Points 

1. Sebastian Vettel 146 

2. Lewis Hamilton 145 

3. Kimi Raikkonen 101 

4. Daniel Ricciardo 96 

5. Max Verstappen 93 

 

Last Event: Austrian Grand Prix 29 June - 1 July ‘18 

1. Max Verstappen 

2. Kimi Raikkonen 

3. Sebastian Vettel 

 

Next Event: Great Britain Grand Prix 6 – 8 July ‘18 

 

Supercars  

 
Driver Standings Points 

1. Scott McLaughlin 1775  

2. Shane van Gisbergen 1614 

3. David Reynolds 1448 

4. Craig Lowndes 1362 

5. Jamie Whincup 1342 

 

Last Event: Darwin Supersprint 15 – 17 June 2018 

1. David Reynolds 

2. Scott McLaughlin 

3. Jamie Whincup 

 

Next Event: Townsville 400 6 – 8 July 2018

 

Other Motorsport Results 



 Thornleigh Car Club Regalia 
                 2015 Price List 

 
 
 
All prices include TCC embroidered logo and GST. 
 
 
Your name on regalia add $9.00 
 
 
CAP One size fits all   $19-00      
           
 
 
SHORT SLEEVE POLO SHIRT 

 
 
$34-00 

Size: MENS S M L XL 2XL 3XL    
 Half chest measurement (cm) 53.5 56 58.5 61 63.5 66    
           

 LADIES 8 10 12 14 16 18 20   
 Half chest measurement (cm) 47 49 51 53 55 57 59   
           
           

POLY FLEECE JACKET – HALF ZIP  $55-00   
 

  

Size:  XS S M L XL 2XL 3XL   
 Half chest measurement (cm) 60 63 66 68 71 73 76   
           

 
 
          

RALLY OR CASUAL WEAR JACKET                             $75-00 
POLY FLEECE LINED WITH HOOD 

Size:  S M L XL 2XL     

 Half chest measurement (cm) 61 63.5 66 68.5 71     
           
 
 
CHAMBRAY DRESS SHIRT  - LONG SLEEVE $47-00      

 - SHORT SLEEVE $45-00      

Size: MENS – 2 Front Pockets XS S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL 
 Half chest measurement (cm) 53 56 59 62 66 69 74 79 93 
           

 LADIES – 1 Front Pocket 8 10 12 14 16 18 20 22 24 
 Half chest measurement (cm) 0 52 54 56 58 60 62 64 66 
           
           
 
Note: Half chest measurement means from underarm across chest to underarm. 
 
 
 
If you want to order regalia, please contact Jim Richardson on 9639 0638 or email jimandbev@bigpond.com  

 
 
NOTE: ALL ITEMS MUST BE PAID FOR AT TIME OF COLLECTION 



 

THE  CHAMPIONS  OF  2017 

JOHN CROWLEY 

1
st
 Club Championship 

1
st
 Rally Navigator’s Championship 

6
th

 Motorkhana Championship 

 

ERNIE BOSTON 

6
th

 Club Championship 

4
th

 Motorkhana Championship 

ARON ELLIOTT 

Eq. 2
nd 

Club Championship 

2
nd 

Drivers Championship 

1
st
 Khanacross Championship 

 

GLENN INKSTER 

Eq. 2
nd

 Club Championship 

1
st
 Driver’s Championship 

 

GARRY ELLIOTT 

4
th

 Club Championship 

2
nd

 Khanacross Championship 

Dominic Connolly - Clubman Award 

Geoff Horn - Encouragement Award 

Callum O’Donnell - Junior Encouragement Award 

Peter Batt - Officials Award 

ANDREW CROWLEY 

5
th

 Club Championship 

1
st
 Rally Driver’s Championship 

 
Joy Hood -1

st
 Ladies Championship 

David Masing – 1
st
 Motorkhana Championship 

Dean Tomlin - 1
st
 Speed Championship  

Aron Elliott - Ernie Boston Trophy 

Vicki Gillon-Connolly – Novice Award 

 

 


